
  
 
Happy Honey Month!   
 
Next Meeting: September 9th 2008  
The topic for the September meeting is: “International Beekeeping 
Outreaches” by Ham Morton, Danny Jaynes and Larry Williams. 
 
We will also have a polariscope and refractometer at the September 
meeting. Bring your honey and see how yours stacks up.  
 
Location: Wake County Commons Building, Carya Drive. The meeting 
officially starts at 7:30, but everyone is welcome to arrive around 7:00 to 
enjoy refreshments and visit with others. Mike Hinton, Matt Flint, Pat 
Heafner and Steve Magee are signed up to bring refreshments for the 
September meeting.  
 
 

August Meeting Summary 
 
Thank you to everyone for bringing a good dish to August Meeting.  
Thanks to Ricky Barbour for cooking the delicious chicken. Special 
thanks to the providers of door prizes: Steve Brown for is his eggs and 
Mitchell Wren for the watermelons! 
 
There are few minutes from the last meeting, mainly planning for our 
September event Bugfest, and deadline for the fair competition. 
 
SEPTEMBER REMINDERS: 
BUGFEST is Saturday September 20th.  This is a fun family event at the 
Museum of Natural Science Downtown Raleigh. This year the featured 
insects are bees, wasps and hornets, with bees of course, being our 
favorite. 
 The Wake County Association will be jointly working/fundraising and 
talking bees with the Franklin County Beekeepers Chapter. We have 
many members from both associations who have volunteered to help. We 
do need a couple afternoon volunteers in food sales still. There is also 
room, if you want to sell your own honey and talk bees from 9:00 am-4 
pm. Let me know if you want to sign up to participate an any activities 
this day! 
Check out the events: http://www.bugfest.org/ . This year, the museum is 
trying to appeal to adults with events until 9 pm. There will be a 

From the Editor:| 
 
As you will see this newsletter has a 
lot of filler. If anyone wants to submit 
something such as an article, advice, 
successes, or pictures, please do so.  
 
I am hoping I can get me some 
information from our club members. 
Awhile back, I had talked to Charles 
Fleckenstein about natural methods for 
IPM. He told me there was a good 
article in Bee Culture in which it 
recommends dried sumac as smoker 
fuel. I could not find the article, but 
Kim Flottum he told me that you can 
get the sumac berries in the fall and 
dry them out for use as smoker fuel. I 
have heard from others that you can 
also use dried pokeberries or poke 
weed anti-pest smoker fuel.  
I am hoping since we are coming up 
on the season where we need to be 
collecting these things for next year… 
Can anyone give us advice if they use 
these methods or something else?  
 
Also it would  be nice to have a club 
member tips section. If you have a 
creative or good method of working 
your bees or making products of the 
hive please share. If you have good 
Mead making tips or recipes especially 
let me know! This may be a cold 
winter, and I want to be prepared! 
 
You can email me 
jmcurrin@embarqmail.com 
call 919-906-4135 or speak to me at a 
meeting. Thanks! 
 

Jill Currin, Secretary WCBA 
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Vice President: 
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Secretary: 
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jmcurrin@embarqmail.com 
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Larry.a.Williams@usps.gov 
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Phone Mentor: 

Jerry Brantley 919-269-9333 
 
Website: 
www.Wakecountybeekeepersassociation.org 
 
Yahoo group: 
wakecountybeekeepers 
To subscribe send mail to 
wakecountybeekeeperssubscribe
@yahoogroups.com 
Back copies of newsletters and 
the bylaws are available on this 
yahoo group. 
 
Club Extractors: 
The club owns extractors that are 
available for members to borrow. 
Electric extractors: Ricky Barbour 
(in Zebulon 269-0108), Whit 
Joyner (in New Hill 387-0164) 
Hand extractor: Raleigh Myers (in 
Raleigh 787-0058) 
 

classic/alternative rock bank, and beehive hairdo contests. If anyone wants 
to talk bees, show informational pictures or display an observation hive in 
the late shift 5-9 in the evening please let me know!  Currently, we ONLY 
have Franklin county members signed up for the last shift! Since they are a 
much smaller club than us, I am hoping some WCBA members can help 
too.  
 
NC STATE FAIR COMPETITION DEADLINE: 
Deadline for entry for NC State Fair Competition is September 24th. Make 
sure to have your entries in by then! Vivian mentioned at the last meeting, 
items in booth and individual entries for the state fair CANNOT have labels. 
As you all probably know, the premium book has all the requirements and 
guidelines, be sure to look there if you need more information in the 
categories of your interest. 
STATE FAIR MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT DANNY JAYNES: 
 A reminder to bring all of your entries for the State Fair to our meeting on 
Sep 9.  You can bring your individual entries for screening if you wish.  We 
will have a refractometer and polariscope for your use. If you cannot have 
these items by our September meeting please let us know what items you 
are planning to submit. 
*For our booth we need Comb Honey (Cut or Chunk not less than 50 lbs in 
a glass container), display of comb honey (not less than 50 lbs or 50 
sections) in a section frame, Extracted Honey (not less than 50 lbs), Pure 
beeswax block (not less than 15 lbs) in size and shapes commonly on sale 
by the Apiarist, display of pure beeswax products - Candles, carvings, 
models, novelties, etc. not painted, novelty items containing beeswax - 
similar to 10018 but products other than beeswax may be used and may be 
painted, Cosmetic items containing beeswax, Observation Hive with Honey 
Bees, One gift package of bee products, two bottles of non-carbonated dry 
mead, two bottles of non-carbonated sweet mead, two bottles of mead with 
fruit, one black and white print of a honey bee or beekeeping related scene 
with appropriate caption (photograph must be mounted and no larger than 8 
X 10"), One color print of a honey bee or beekeeping related scene with 
appropriate caption (photograph should be mounted and no larger than 8 X 
10").   All of these are highlighted in your 2008 Premium Book pages 80 
and 81. 
*We need about 8 more pounds of some pretty wax to make a 15 lb block as 
required for our booth.  Let us know if you can help. 
Entries close on September 24.  If you have not made your entry we will 
discuss the entries and how to complete it at our September meeting.  The 
entry form is in the back of the Premium Book or you may register on line 
at www.ncstatefair.org 
We have close to 200 members; we SHOULD have a good display. If you 
look at the yellow book, we are one of the largest clubs.  
Bee-leive it or not.  
We had 2 swarms in our bee yard in August. The first one must have gone 
back to their original hive. The second one they evasive queen had gotten 
out of the entrance guard. She seemed to be trying to get back in as all the 
bees clustered around her on the entrance/landing board. I caught her and 
placed her back in the hive, and everyone went back in. She has stayed put 
since then. 



Jerry Brantley tells me he has a fragrant pretty white flowering plant that bees love, it is a night blooming 
Moonflower. In the spring, some lucky people will get this as a door prize. 
ALSO, It is hard to BEELIEVE BUT…. As large and successful as our club is, we are not working on the Golden 
Achievement Program. This program is for our club to attain state recognition. If anyone has free time and desire 
to keep track of the things we are doing for the community and assemble it nicely for our club- please let me 
know. Thanks! 
 
What to do in the Bee Yard this Month. 
According to our Phone Mentor Jerry Brantley:  Every time you go to the bee yard, heft the hives; If they are light 
you may need to combine with another hive or feed. If we are in a dearth of rain, nectar flow slows, and you may 
need to supplemental feed. Feed all light colonies back honey you stole or 2:1 sugar syrup.  Re-queening may still 
be done in September. Jack has some Minnesota Hygienic Queens still available. Give them a call a day in 
advance so Betsy can have one ready for you.  Make sure that the broodnest is in the bottom chamber, reverse if 
necessary. Do not give them too much room so that the bees can control the hive, to prevent pests such as wax 
moth and hive beetles. In the early September check for fall swarm preps, if you find any cut out all queen cells. 
Then cage the queen for about a week and then re-release her. Check on the re-queened hives  Varroa mite check: 
Do IPM bottom board and sugar shake tests. . Treat colonies that are above the treatment threshold, or give them 
a break in the brood cycle to reduce mites.   
What’s Blooming: The fall honey flow is on, this is a darker, off flavor honey. 
Sumac: Bloom is coming to a close.  
Goldenrod: Now until – Mid October 
Coreopsis & Asters: Late September - the End of October 
Heartsease/Smartweed: until Nov 7th.  
What else to be doing this month: 
Check out some other clubs: I recently went to the Franklin County meeting. You can pick up valuable 
information, and other tidbits. Members here discussed the difference of re-queening with a purchased queen vs. 
letting them raise their own. Another member discussed a method he used to let them make a queen.  And their 
speaker showed us some good products of the hive, such as bars of soap to make!  My husband Andy went to an 
Orange County meeting a few months back, and of course learned some good stuff. I could not read his notes 
though, so I can’t tell you about it.    
 
As most of you know, Our Apiary Inspectpr Will Hicks is very knowledgeable and helpful. He is  valuable 
resource, He can look through you hives with you, and check their health. He will make suggestions for 
improving or treating or give you peace of mind that you are on the 
right track.  
 
WCBA Member Andy Currin & Wake County Apiary  Inspector Will Hicks with 
a good frame of bees (below) and checking one of our hives (right). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jack Tapp Update:  
As many of you know, Our friend Jack is battling  
Esophageal Cancer. He is undergoing weekly  
chemotherapy and radiation treatments.  It is taking a  
toll on his level of energy, but he remains determined.  
He is still getting out and working! Please keep him  
and his family in your thoughts and prayers during this  
difficult time.   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
  

Recipe of the Month:  
                    Whipped Honey Butter 
 
1 cup (12 oz. ) whipped honey or crème, softened 
½ lb (2 sticks) softened butter 
 

Directions: In a medium bowl, mix together honey 
and butter. Spoon into jars with tight-fitting lids. 
Store in refrigerator. Makes 2 cups     
Optional: mix in 1 ½ tsp grated orange peel. 
 
 

Does your hive contain Contaminants? 
 

If anyone is interested in participating in testing for chemical contaminants in their hives:  
 http://maarec. psu.edu/CCDPpt/ CostsharingProgr am.pdf 
  
Cost-sharing Program for Pesticide Analysis of Honey Bee Colony Matrices (honey,wax, pollen, bees, 
brood, etc.)  
 
Based on recent evidence of high pesticide levels in wax, pollen and brood, beekeepers have expressed an 
interest in having samples from their own colonies/apiaries tested for pesticides. The USDA, National 
Science Lab in Gastonia NC is capable of screening all hive matrices for up to171 pesticides at or near the 
ppb level. This lab is part of the USDA's Agriculture Marketing Service (AMS) and conducts a program to 
collect and analyze pesticide residue  levels in agricultural commodities, including honey. These data are 
confidential and the property of the contractor.  
 
Although the AMS cost of analysis is below commercial rates, the analysis of individual samples is costly. 
The cost of analysis for coumaphos and fluvalinate in wax is $90 per sample. The cost of full pesticide 
screening (171 pesticides) in any hive matrix is $205 per sample. We have received funding from the 
Foundation for the Preservation of Honey Bees and Project Apis mellifera (PAm) to establish a program to 
help reduce the cost of these analyses. This funding allows us to pay half the cost of the analysis per sample. 
Beekeepers wishing to have samples analyzed will pay $45 for miticides, or $100 per sample for the full 
screen of 171 pesticides.  
 
The information generated from individual samples will become part of a large centralized, and highly 
confidential database maintained at Penn State. In addition to the analytical  results of your samples, we will 
also provide data on all samples analyzed up to that point in time (your levels compared to the average level 
and range in the entire data base).  
 
If you are interested in participating in this program, please contact Maryann Frazier at the address below 
and we will provide you with information on submitting samples for analysis. We are particularly interested 
in encouraging the participation of organic and small beekeepers in this program.  
 
Maryann Frazier  
Senior Extension Associate  
Department of Entomology  
501 ASI Building  
University Park, PA 16802  
Phone: (814) 865-4621   
Fax: (814) 865-3048  
Email: mxt15@psu.edu 
 


